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Hingham Playgroup
Incidents of Bullying Procedure
At Hingham Playgroup, we take concerns about bulling seriously. We are aware that any child who feels victimised will feel apprehensive about attending playgroup and may not be able to fully engage within all the learning opportunities.

As a staff team, we:

· engage in ongoing observations and assessments on all children that will identify bullying or changes in behaviour which may indicate a child is being bullied.
· will take seriously all reported incidents of bullying and not dismiss verbal and emotional bullying as less serious than physical bullying.
· will remain vigilant and will be aware that bullying can often be hidden.
· understand the dynamics of bullying and that the bully is often an emotionally distressed child who requires appropriate support as well as non-acceptance of behaviour.
· will be aware of and familiar with positive behaviour management techniques as outlined in the behaviour management policy and procedure.
· will talk to the group within circle/good mornings, using our ‘rules board’ to prompt discussion about how we behave in playgroup, emphasising on how it feels when others are not kind to us, equally looking at physical as well as verbal actions.

We ask parents:

· to keep us informed of changes within their child’s personal life which may affect their behaviour within setting such as parent’s separation, illness in the family. This information is treated with confidentiality and only requested to enable staff to support the child concerned.

· inform staff as soon as they have concerns about their child being bullied or bullying so action can be taken.

When a concern is raised, staff will:

· take this concern seriously. We will assure them that we will keep an eye on the situation and step in to stop any bullying which may be occurring. We will then observe the children concerned and monitor the situation. 
· use our observation sheet to observe both children. this form allows us to monitor both children at 15 minute intervals noting where each child is, who they are playing with, if an adult is present and if there is any conflict. This record is done over two consecutive session which both children attend. We then feedback our observations to the parent who has raised the concern explaining our findings and how we will move forward. If we find there is a concern about bullying behaviour we will also chat with the other parent, explaining our observations and working with them as a way forward to support their child and address the behaviour.

· in situations in which through observing the children we do not see any concerning behaviour, we will explain this to the parents, but assure them that we will continue to observe their child to ensure it isn’t occurring within playgroup.
· will seek the support of other professionals with parental permission if the behaviour does not change.
· in all cases of suspected bullying whether concerns are founded or not, we will continue to monitor and support the children concerned until any situation dissipates, or confidence returns.

· we will monitor the incident forms (half termly) to look for patterns of behaviour which may suggest bullying. These will be highlighted to staff who will monitor the situations.
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